
1/12/15 Public Safety Committee meeting 5:30PM (City Hall) 

Members present: D. Dingledine, G. Schneider, T. Gee, Chief D. Volk, Mayor 
Manier 

Members absent: City Administrator T. Gleason 

Aldermen wishing to be heard: None. 

Citizens wishing to be heard: None. 

Approval of minutes: G. Schneider motioned, T. Gee seconded. Approved. 

Business items – Reviewed & discussed monthly reports (Dec. 2013, Nov. & Dec. 
2014). Update on Deputy Chief position. Choice will be sworn in at Jan. 20th City 
Council meeting. 

Other business – Chief Volk provided Committee members with STIC/IDOT info on 
Boyd? Nofsinger intersection data. Brief discussion on possible E-cigarettes 
ordinance request from WCHS. Will get further info to bring back to Committee. 
Continued discussion on Jimmy John’s parking issue. Jon Oliphant stated that he 
had a different owners name and contact info. Jon also stated that upon his 
review of the property, it appears additional parking could be made on Jimmy 
John’s property for some of their employees. Chief offered to e-mail Speed Trailer 
results to each member, as the printed versions are lengthy. Mayor Manier 
discussed possible stop lights at Mt. Vernon/Washington Rd. and former light at 
TSC entrance. Mayor asked if possible lights could be set on a timer, in addition to 
pressure pad, or perhaps made non-operational “after peak hours”. Chief will look 
into that issue. 

Adjournment – T. Gee motioned, G. Schneider seconded. Approved – 5:50PM 


